
 

 
July/August 2021 Prayer Letter 
 
Dear Friends and Supporters,  
 
We want to begin by thanking all of you for your continued prayers and support. It means 
so much to us and we understand that without it, we would not be where we are. Thank you 
for your investment in our ministry. We had several more churches take us on for support 
since our last prayer letter. PLEASE PRAY that we will hear back from more churches that we 
presented in over the last several months.  
 
One thing I have tried to emphasize more in my gospel witness is to tell people that God 
loves them. I believe that is something people need to hear now more than ever. These past 
eighteen months have been hard on everyone, but especially for those who have no hope in 
Christ. We as believers need to offer an alternative to what they see and hear in the world. 
We need to show them through our words and actions that Jesus Christ loves them, and cares 
about the condition of their souls. I think the people we have shared that message with 
appreciate hearing it and respond with an open heart to the gospel. PLEASE PRAY for us to 
have more opportunities to share the gospel and for us to take advantage of those 
opportunities. PLEASE PRAY for open hearts and open doors as we travel from place to 
place.  
 
While on the east coast these past two months., we have been blessed to see much of our 
nation’s history. It has given us a greater appreciation for our country’s godly heritage and 
it has increased our burden to see more churches planted and to see more people reached 
for Christ. That is the ONLY thing that will fix what is wrong in our country today.  
 
One thing you always have to expect when on deputation is that your schedule may change 
at any time. We had a few cancellations, but God blessed us with some opportunities to 
drop in at a few churches, and the people and pastors we met were very friendly and 
generous. We received generous love offerings from churches we were never scheduled to 
present in. God is so good and He uses His people to be a blessing to each other. PLEASE 
PRAY for God’s continued provision on the road and for safety as we travel.  
 
As I write, there are wildfires raging all across the state of California. PLEASE PRAY for the 
brave firefighters who are working around the clock to put a stop to these fires. They’re 
always a concern in California, but with more dry weather and government mismanagement 
the problem appears to be getting worse.  
 
We are now scheduling for early next year. PLEASE PRAY for our schedule to fill up. 
Hopefully with the worst of COVID behind us it will be easier to schedule in California than 
it was when we began deputation. Our prayer is that by Spring of next year we will have 
raised enough support to open the doors of Revival Baptist Church.  
 
Our current support level is 44% 
 
The Ward Family 
Planting Revival Baptist Church in Riverside, CA 
 


